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Summary 
 
After reviewing the accident reports for Genesee Street and the intersecting streets within the 
study area, a few trends became apparent. There is a trend of pedestrian accidents occurring 
where driveway and sidewalk crossings intersect. Accidents involving pedestrians were usually 
caused by drivers not seeing a pedestrian or not paying attention as a pedestrian walks out into 
the road and is struck. Pedestrian intoxication was also a factor in several of the pedestrian 
accidents. All cycling accidents occurred where the cyclist was not cycling in the direction of 
traffic. There is a trend of rear-end accidents which occurred during periods of heavy traffic at 
both intersection and driveway locations. Minimizing “stop-and-go” conditions by improving 
traffic flow and implementing access management strategies to reduce the number of driveways 
could reduce the number of rear end accidents. 
 
While not noted in the accident reports, speed may be a contributing factor to many of the 
accidents as the 85th percentile speed is approximately 8 mph above the posted speed limit of 
35 mph. Speed reductions through enforcement or the introduction of traffic calming measures 
may reduce the potential for accidents. The statewide injury average for a four lane undivided 
urban area is about 25 percent. Comparing that to the Genesee Street injury rates reveals that 
the majority of the study area is below the average. Higher rates compared to the statewide 
average were observed from the Mohawk River Bridge to the I-790/I-90 ramp, and the Lee 
Street intersection. A contributing factor to a higher injury rate along the section south of the I-
790/I-90 ramp is partially due to the three pedestrian accidents which all involved injuries as well 
as a bicyclist accident. At the Lee Street intersection there were a total of only eight accidents 
but four involved injuries. Injuries occurred with a bicyclist traveling on the sidewalk across an 
intersection traveling the wrong direction, as well as with a motorcycle accident. The two other 
accidents where injuries took place were in rear end collisions.  
 
































































